

St Hugh of Lincoln RC Primary School

Glastonbury Road | Stretford | Manchester | M32 9PD Monday 3rd October t. 0161 912 2906 | f. 0161 749 7461 | text. 07860 005 074 e. sthughoflincoln.admin@trafford.gov.uk w. www.st-hughlincoln.trafford.sch.uk

Dear Parents/Carers

Head Teacher: Mr M. Mountcastle

Cornerstone

Throughout the year we support many charities, local, national and international and every year at this time for our 'Harvest' we collect for Cornerstone in Manchester. From today and up to half term our newly elected School Council will lead on our collections of non-perishable food items, tea, coffee, toiletries (female particularly), socks and underwear (new please!) Each year the Council deliver a 'mountain' of donations and I look forward to your support for this very worthwhile local organisation.

Building Fund

Each year we ask families for a voluntary donation toward the Salford Diocese Building Fund. The scheme is a very good way for us to access building grants and historically we have benefited greatly for building projects. This year we replaced the canteen roof and as ever received far more than we pay in. This year we are asking for a donation of £20 per family; this can be paid in full or instalments. Thank you for your support.

Coffee Morning

A reminder this Friday the Friends/PTA will be having an informal coffee morning in school at 9am. We will be discussing upcoming events particularly the childrens' discos, Christmas fundraisers and the Christmas Fair. I do hope to see you there.

Parent Governor

Over the next few weeks we will be asking for volunteers for two new parent governors to join our governing body. Rob Willows and Mawuli Amesu have been fantastic additions to the governors but their term of office has ended. If you are interested or would like more information please speak to Mr Mountcastle; in person, by phone or email. Thank you.

Yours sincerely

M Mountcastle





